American Contract Bridge League

District 8 Board of Directors Annual Meeting

Saturday August 18, 2007

Missouri Valley Regional

Renaissance Hotel, St. Louis, Missouri

Members and Officers Present: Debbie Avery, Michael Carmen, Bob Carteaux, Karen Coe, Jay Coleman, Dalton Darnell, Karl Dencker, Rajahneen Dencker, Georgia Heth, Martha Leary, Leah Newell, Tom Oppenheimer, Chris Patrias, John Pree, Ron Sholes, Karen Walker, Chuck Zalar.

Members and Officers Absent: Chris Benson, Jim Davis, Richard Ellis, Lynne Feldman, John Samsel, Chris Shaw, Glenn Smith, Mike Tomlianovich, Liz Zalar, Milt Zlatic.

Mr. Coleman called the August 17, 2007 District 8 Annual Board meeting to order at 9:30 AM. He introduced Karen Coe, the new Unit 223 President.

Ms. Leary moved to accept the minutes of the May 27, 2007 District 8 Board of Directors meeting as presented. Second Mr. Oppenheimer. Carried.

Treasurer’s Report: Ms. Avery submitted the income and expense reports, the District 8 check register, and the proposed 2008 budget for the Boards review. Mr. Darnell moved to accept the documents as presented. Second Mr. Oppenheimer. Carried.

President’s Report: Mr. Carteaux noted that he had approved a request for two transfers from the District. He appointed Ms. Avery as Secretary-Treasurer, Mr. Dencker as Charity Chair, Mr. Carmen as Finance Chair, and Mr. Patrias as District Tournament Coordinator.

ACBL Director’s Report: Ms. Heth updated the District Board regarding new upcoming tax regulations. She reported that ACBL is in the process of selling the headquarters building in Memphis and is actively searching for a new site. She noted that Tournament Directors are being paid in a different manner but that their compensation remains the same. AX masterpoint issues are being addressed. Masterpoints for knockouts will be paid based on the average MP held by teams in brackets rather than the number of teams. 

Finance Report: Mr. Carmen reported that as a result of his review, the District’s finances appear to be in order.

Charity Report:  Mr. Dencker reported that he is planning a District Wide Charity week for the first week of October. He encouraged all District 8 clubs to participate. 

Goodwill Report: Ms. Heth reported that Ms. Avery has the goodwill pins.
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Judiciary Reports:


Discipline: No report.


Appellate: No report.

Education Report: No Report.

Tournament Coordinator’s Report: Mr. Patrias will email copies of tournament schedules to anyone who needs one. He asked that everyone to get their sanctions in early to avoid conflicts with other sites and preserve their rights.

STaC Report: The fall STaC will be October 29-November 4 and the Spring STaC is February 1-7.

Tournament Reports:

Paducah: Mr. Darnell reported that they were down 60 tables. He presented the financial report to the Board.

Rockford: Mr. Dencker reported that they had a great turnout. He presented the financial report to the Board.

Champaign: Mr. Zalar reported that they were up 25 tables and had many positive comments about the site. He presented the financial report to the Board.

St. Louis. Mr. Carmen is very concerned about the turnout they are having. They may be down by 100 tables. Mr. Carmen is thinking about changing the schedule.

Future Regional Status Reports: 


Ft. Wayne: Mr. Carteaux reported that everything is coming along fine.

Champaign: Mr. Zalar reported that all is coming along well; he will have the schedule for the Board’s approval in Ft. Wayne. Questions about compact knockouts, which are only open to four players, and may exclude some groups that travel with five and six players, may not be a good solution for small tournaments like Champaign. 

Paducah: Mr. Darnell reported that they will be back to the casino and are looking for bigger crowds next year.

Rockford: Mr. Dencker reported that they are booked at the Clock Tower until 2010. He and Mr. Darnell presented the 2008 schedule for review. Mr. Coleman moved to accept the schedule. Second Ms. Leary. Carried
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Nominating: Mr. Carmen presented the 2008 slate of candidates to the District Board. The committee nominated Mr. Carteaux, District 8 President and Mr. Coleman, District 8 Vice-President. Mr. Oppenheimer moved to accept the slate as presented. Second Ms. Leary. Carried.
NAP Status Report: The 2007 NAP will be held November 10-11 at the IDOT building.

GNT Status Report: Ms. Heth addressed changes to increase attendance for the 2008 GNT. She will be sending out flyers to clubs and to the District Website. The site is the Illinois Education Building in Springfield, the first Saturday in May. She noted that the website address should appear in all District event flyers. 

Promotions: No report.

Old Business:

Website: Ms. Walker took questions about the website. She will look into posting club results on the District website. She encouraged people to email her with questions and comments and will look into putting a “counter” in place to track visits to the website.

NABC funding: Mr. Zalar moved that a District 8 NABC fund be established and that $1500 per year to be allocated for future contribution to the District 8 NABC fund when the next NABC is awarded to District 8. Second Mr. Dencker. Carried

Ace of Clubs Certificates: Leah Newell volunteered to make certificates from District 8 for ace of Clubs winners.

New Business: The By Law and Standing Rule review was tabled until Ft. Wayne.

Being no further business before the District 8 Board Ms. Leary moved that the August 19,2007 Annual District 8 Board of Directors meeting be Adjourned. Second Mr. Carmen. Carried.

Respectfully Submitted

Deborah Avery

District 8 Board Secretary

Minutes of the Saturday August 19,2007 District 8 Board of Directors Annual meeting.

